
Mount Pleasant Model Aircraft Club 

March 21, 2015 Monthly Meeting 

Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church 

 

 

Members Present:  Brian Krulicki, Matt  Szymczak, Barry Kissoondial, Monte Stratton, George 

Jennings, Milo Frisbie, John Harper, Susie Harper, Norm Eifler, Paul Baumann, Mark Szymczak 

 

Guest:  Will Burns 

 

Meeting was called to order at 1:08 p.m. by President Brian Krulicki. 

 

 The minutes of the last meeting were distributed.  Motion to approve by George Jennings, 

seconded by Norm Eifler.  Motion carried. 

 

 Treasurer’s report showed a beginning balance of $1097.76, with no income, and an expense 

of $41.05 for website renewal, leaving an ending balance of $1056.71.  Motion to approve 

report by Monte Stratton, seconded by Milo Frisbie.  Motion carried. 

 

 At the time we purchased our new mower last year, we had agreed that it would be prudent to 

purchase an extra set of mower blades to have on hand.  Paul presented a quote for 

replacement blades ($14.00 each).  Paul will make the purchase and will be reimbursed by 

the club. 

 

 The last indoor flying at Finch Fieldhouse is scheduled for Sunday, April 19, from 11:00-

5:00. 

 

 Our last indoor flying at the Baptist Church is scheduled for Saturday, April 25, from 10:00-

2:00, with our April club meeting at 1:00. 

 

 With regard to the April 18 indoor flying demo event at the Chippewa River District Library 

(CRDL), we discussed room layout, flying demos, posterboard signs that needed to be made, 

etc.  While Brian reported that the “super hero” foam airplane won’t be assembled in time for 

this event, as long as we have other airplanes there for display, magazines and club/AMA 

literature to give away, and otherwise engage those in attendance, we should be fine.  Please 

plan on arriving by 11:30 to help set up the room. 

 

 Once again, the event committee had no report for us.   

 

 Concerning upcoming meetings during these warmer outdoor flying months, we discussed 

the merits of changing our monthly meetings to a daytime weekend format.  Such a change 

would not only enable Brian to attend our meetings on a regular basis, but would also free up 

valuable and sometimes limited evening flying time.  A motion to change the monthly 

meetings from the third Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. to the third Saturday at 1:00 p.m. with Tuesday 

evenings at 6:00 p.m. remaining as “training nights” was made by George Jennings, 

seconded by John Harper.  Motion carried. 

 



 Brian provided further information about the domains for our club website.  We will keep 

both domains for now, and then just keep mpmac.net after the other one expires.  He 

encouraged members to electronically send him photos and/or short videos of our aircraft to 

post on the website.  We definitely need more pictures.  Brian will also add a members-only 

e-mail list (members@mpmac.net) on the website to make it easier to either send a message 

to either an individual or a group.  He will also add a “For Sale” section in case anyone wants 

to list something to sell. 

 

 Brian reported that there is no FAA news to pass along, although the public comment 

deadline is April 24.  I guess in the meantime we should continue our Fly Smart, Fly Safe 

practices. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Susie Harper, seconded by George Jennings.  Motion carried 

and meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m. 

 

 

Minutes taken by Susie Harper, Secretary/Treasurer 


